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OSA Contribution Report for OSA (2023-2024 Session) 

Introduction 

The Office of Student Affairs (OSA) has actively engaged in various philanthropic activities 

during the 2023-2024 session, demonstrating a strong commitment to community welfare and 

student support. This report outlines the key contributions made by OSA. 

 

1. Donation to the Chief Minister’s Relief Fund 

On August 30, 2023, OSA representatives Meera Singh and Pakion presented a cheque for 

₹2,01,000 to the Honorable Chief Minister Sukhwinder Singh Sukhoo. This donation was made 

to support the Chief Minister’s Relief Fund, showcasing OSA's dedication to social welfare 

initiatives. 

 

2. Support for Disabled Student 

In an effort to support students with disabilities, OSA covered the mess bill of ₹6,090 for Sarika 

Janartha, a physically disabled child residing at the Tribal Hostel. This contribution highlights 

OSA's commitment to inclusivity and student well-being. 

 

3. Donation of Musical Instrument 

A sitar was generously donated by Mr. Anil in memory of his late wife, Smt. Nidhi Lakhanpal, 

an alumnus of RKMV. This gesture not only honors her memory but also enriches the cultural 

resources available to students. 



 

4. Funding for History Department Project 

OSA allocated ₹12,000 to fund a project for the History Department. This financial support aims 

to enhance academic resources and facilitate research initiatives within the department. 

 

5. Establishment of Crèches 

In preparation for the NAAC team visit, OSA invested ₹39,000 in establishing five crèches in the 

Sainik Hostel. This initiative is designed to provide essential childcare facilities for students and 

staff. 

 

6. Contributions to Langar Activities 

OSA has been actively involved in various community service activities, including chapati 

donations for the Canen Hospital. These contributions reflect a commitment to serving those in 

need within the community. 

 

7. Refreshments for Championship Participants 

During the Inter-College Bonfire Championship held at RKMV on November 29-30, 2023, OSA 

provided refreshments, including eggs and bananas, for the participants. This initiative aimed to 

support student engagement in extracurricular activities. 

 

Conclusion 

The contributions made by OSA during the 2023-2024 session exemplify a strong commitment 

to social responsibility, community support, and the welfare of students. Through financial 

donations, support for disabled students, and engagement in cultural and community activities, 

OSA continues to play a vital role in enhancing the overall student experience and promoting 

inclusivity. 

 

Recommendations 

• Continue identifying and supporting students in need, particularly those with disabilities. 

• Explore further partnerships with local organizations for community service initiatives. 

• Evaluate the impact of funded projects and consider expanding support to additional 

departments or activities. 

 



 


